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COMMITTEE of the WHOLE COMMITTEE 
 

MINUTES 
FEBRUARY 5, 2007 

 
STRATEGIC VISIONING WORKSHOP 

 
The Committee of the Whole Committee met on Monday, February 5, 2007 in the Committee Room, 
located on the second floor of the Administration Building beginning at 5:30 p.m.  Mr. Derrick, 
Committee Chairman presided. 

 
Members Attending:  

William C. Billy Derrick, Chairman  Debra B. Debbie Summers, V Chairman 
James E. Kinard, Jr.    George H. Smokey Davis 
Bobby C. Keisler    Johnny W. Jeffcoat   
John W. Carrigg, Jr.    William B. Banning, Sr.  
M. Todd Cullum 

 
Also attending: Katherine Hubbard, County Administrator; Larry Porth, Finance Director/Deputy 
County Administrator; other staff members, citizens of the county and representatives of the media. 
 
In accordance with the Freedom of Information Act, a copy of the agenda was sent to radio and TV 
stations, newspapers, and posted on the bulletin board located in the lobby of the County Administration 
Building. 

 
Notebook/Tablet Side-by-Side Demonstration B A demonstration was presented by Information 
Services on two notebook/tablets, Hewlett-Packett and Fijitzu.   
 
A motion was made by Mr. Davis, seconded by Mr. Banning to approve the purchase of the Fijitzu 
notebook/tablet. 

 
The vote in favor was unanimous. 
 
Opening Remarks - Katherine Hubbard, County Administrator - Ms. Hubbard opened the meeting 
by requesting guidance from the Committee as how to incorporate and prioritize the County=s goals and 
objectives into the budget process. (See attached Goals List prepared by Ms. Hubbard) 
 
Review of Strategic Plan - Frank Chapman, Resource Development Associates (RDA) - Mr. 
Chapman reviewed the notes from the October Strategic Planning Session.  The mission, vision and 
values statements were discussed.  It was suggested to meet annually in the same format as the October 
Retreat to review the overall plan.  He proceeded with having the Committee select a champion 
responsible for each goal listed. 

 
Goal 1. Provide for public services to citizens of Lexington County - Champion - Mr. Kinard. 
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Goal 2. Manage growth to meet the needs of Lexington County - Champion - Mr. Davis. 
Goal 3. Appropriate required funding to meet strategic plan - Champion - Mr. Jeffcoat. 

 
Reviewed the priorities that were agreed upon at the October retreat. (See attached RDA notes on Goals) 

 
Review of Budget Strategy - Frank Chapman, Resource Development Associates (RDA ) - Mr. 
Chapman outlined the strategy for assisting with the budget process by reviewing the priorities listed.  
It was agreed to remove cost and add solid waste transportation and homelessness as part of the 
priorities  listed. 

 
Next Steps - Frank Chapman, Resource Development Associates (RDA) - Mr. Chapman suggested  
incorporating fifteen minutes of strategic planning as a part of the Committee meeting process will begin 
with the March 13th Committee meeting and continue every first meeting of every quarter.  Ms. 
Hubbard will coordinate another Strategic Visioning Retreat offsite for October. 
 
Closing Remarks - William Derrick, Chairman - Mr. Derrick asked the Committee to support him by 
not allowing a department or elected officials to add/request money midyear to their budget Aunless its 
to save money@ or Aan extreme emergency.@   It was requested to have a list of grant request for the last 
three years for review.  
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
Judy R. Busbee    William C. Billy Derrick 
Assistant to Clerk    Chairman 
 
Diana W. Burnett 
Clerk 
 
 
 


























